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T H E T W E L F T H SUMMER M E E T I N G O F T H E 
AMERICAN MATHEMATICAL SOCIETY. 

T H E Twelfth Summer Meeting of the AMERICAN M A T H E ­
MATICAL SOCIETY was held at Williams College, Williams-
town, Mass., on Thursday and Friday, September 7-8, 1905. 
The following twenty-eight members of the Society were in 
attendance : 

Professor G. A. Bliss, Professor W. G. Bullard, Dr. W. H. 
Bussey, Professor A. S. Chessin, Professor F . N. Cole, Pro­
fessor L. L. Conant, Professor D. R. Curtiss, Professor E. W. 
Davis, Professor W. P. Durfee, Professor F . C. Ferry, Pro­
fessor W. B. Fite, Professor A. S. Gale, Professor J . G. Hardy, 
Professor E. V . Huntington, Professor J. I . Hutchinson, Dr. 
Edward Kasner, Professor Frank Morley, Professor E. D. 
Roe, Dr. F . H. Safford, Miss M. E. Sinclair, Dr. C. H . Sisam, 
Professor Virgil Snyder, Professor W. E. Story, Professor H. 
W. Tyler, Professor H. S. White, Professor T. W. D. Worthen, 
Professor J. W. A. Young, Professor J. W. Young. 

Two sessions were held on Thursday, and a third session on 
Friday morning. Professor Frank Morley and Professor F . 
C. Ferry were elected chairmen. The Council announced the 
election of the following persons to membership in the Society : 
Lieutenant Colonel C. P. Echols, U. S. Military Academy ; 
Professor G. B. Guccia, University of Palermo; Professor H . 
B. Evans, University of Pennsylvania ; Dr. A. M. Hiltebeitel, 
Princeton University ; Dr. J. M. Poor, Dartmouth College ; 
Professor J. E. Williams, Virginia Polytechnic Institute* 
Eight applications for membership in the Society were received. 

I t was decided to hold the annual meeting of the Society in 
New York on Thursday and Friday, December 28-29. A 
committee, consisting of Professors E. H. Moore, James Pier-
pont, and G. A. Miller, was appointed to prepare and report at 
the October meeting a list of nominations of officers and other 
members of the Council to be voted for at the annual meeting. 

At the close of the Thursday morning session the members 
were conducted through the grounds and buildings of Williams 
College and the collection of mathematical models was shown. 
On Friday afternoon the members assembled at the house of 


